SPECIAL MEETING - CITY COUNCIL - JANUARY 2, 2018

A special meeting of the Lancaster City Council was held Tuesday, January 2, 2018, in
Council Chambers, Lancaster City Hall Annex, 120 North Duke Street, Lancaster, Pennsylvania,
at 7:30 p.m., with President Graupera presiding.

President Graupera welcomed the audience to the inaugural ceremony and organizational
meeting. He expressed his hope that in the new year and beyond that there will be a continuation
of mutual cooperation, vigorous debate and careful consideration to the issues at hand, all with
the overriding objective to make the City of Lancaster the envy of Pennsylvania cities.

Invocation was conducted by Father Allan F. Wolfe, pastor of Iglesia Catdlica San Juan
Bautista.

Bernadette Crews performed two musical selections.
City Council led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present — Mr. Ballentine, Mr. Reichenbach, Ms. Sorace, Mr. Soto, and President
Graupera — 5
Excused — Mr. Roschel and Ms. Williams - 2

President Graupera read the following prepared statement from Ms. Williams:

I deeply regret that I could not attend tonight’s meeting but at this time, I must put my
own well being first. I want you all to know that it has been an honor and a privilege to serve this
City along with you. There have been many positive changes in our City under the leadership of
Mayor Gray and City Council. The working relationship between the administration and City
Council was because of the concern we all shared for our citizens as well as the respect we had
for one another.

Although there are some challenges ahead, I am confident that the incoming Council
members and Mayor Danene Sorace will work together to continue making our City great!

Best wishes to you all,

Louise B. Williams

City Council approved the minutes of December 19, 2017 by a unanimous roll-call vote.

City Solicitor Barry Handwerger reported that he had received the certificates of election
for the newly elected City officials and that they had been filed with the Clerk.

Mayor J. Richard Gray administered the oath of office to Mayor-elect Danene Sorace.

Mayor Sorace then presented a plaque to Mayor Gray, thanking him for his 12 years of
service to the City as mayor.

Mayor Sorace made the following statement:



As you round the steps up the second floor of City Hall, a wall of faces — the former Mayors of
the City of Lancaster — greet you. I have seen this wall many times, but the other day it stopped
me in my tracks.

1 thought about the passage of time since John Passmore, our first Mayor, took office in 1818.

My eyes continued to move from left to right across and down each row on this wall of almost
exclusively male faces, save one.

In that moment, I recognized that my time, like theirs, is brief. [ am but a temporary steward of
this perpetual City — and so the question is how, in four short years, can I better the lives of the
citizens of Lancaster? How can I continue our positive growth and chip away at the persistent
obstacles to strong, safe neighborhoods?

Our city, like all cities, has seen its share of growth and decline: we pass the landmarks of our
triumphs everyday. The Fulton Opera House marks a time of rapid expansion in the 1850°s. It
sits just a short stroll from the home of Thaddeus Stevens and Lydia Hamilton Smith, and an
important station on the Underground Railroad, marking Lancaster’s history as a refuge for
those enslaved. Our Central Market, which has stood the test of time — 275 years and still going.

Moments of decline — in the form of scars — remain, too, fueled by policies of redlining and

racism. Lancaster Square’s East side in the wake of “urban renewal;” the destruction of entire
streets, and whole neighborhoods in the Southeast, which for generations has been the starting
place for virtually every culture, ethnicity, religion and language group our City has welcomed.

Against this backdrop of change some things have remained constant — the fundamental work of
City government to provide clean drinking water, sewers, street repairs, police and fire
protection. To wrestle with how to pay for these services. To ensure affordable and safe housing;
and ever since there were cars, where to put them!

I will work tirelessly to make sure that we continue to provide these core services to every
resident, with a renewed commitment to

exemplary customer service. To continue to navigate the byzantine confines of a Class 3 city and
work diligently to bring creativity to delivering these services in partnership with the exceptional
individuals who work day and night to keep our city running.

These services, however, mean nothing unless we ensure that every resident knows and is able to
utilize the amenities we all pay for. Equity and access matter — for everyone from Palm Street to
Plum, and Fremont to Farnum. Together, I know we can tackle the problems we 're aware of,
and anticipate the ones lurking around the corner.

This is the baseline. What every Mayor must do, and do well.

While this past decade has been marked by tremendous growth ushered in by the wise and steady
leadership of Mayor Gray and his administration, now is not the time for rest.

There can be no rest until all of the City is flourishing: every neighborhood, every corner of
every block. There is so much more to our city than a few downtown blocks — as difficult, and
hard won as it has been to re-invigorate that core. Fortunately, Lancaster is essentially four
square miles, so, it is not an impossible a task to think that ALL of our neighborhoods can be as
rich with opportunity and connection as they are in history.






